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To: Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committ
Through: Wes Anderson, Director of Public Works Q})

From:  Nikki N. Graham, Civil Engineer\r@)

Date: December 7, 2006

Subject: No parking on south side of Morris Street from School St to
Westmore/Meyers Rd. and placement of delineators at corners and mid-
block.

A parking issue was brought forward by Ms. Beverly Shaver of 903 E. Morris Avenue
and her daughter, Ms. Julie Shaver of 1146 S. Westmore/Meyers Road. Morris Avenue
is heavily used to access Westmore/Meyers Road and Roosevelt Road. The roadway has
a rural cross-section and the width of the pavement is twenty-eight (28) feet. Parking on
both sides of the road poses a passing hazard, because of the roadside ditches.

Staff recommends a change to the Village Traffic Code to post, “No Parking” on the
south side of Morris Avenue, between School Street and Westmore/Meyers Road.
Delineators should be placed at the corners of Morris Avenue and mid-block to prevent
motorist from driving in the ditch. The residents that brought this forward are the owners
of the two properties affected by the “No Parking” restriction.

Please see the attached aerial image for further reference.
This item will be on the December 11, 2006 Transportation and Safety Committee

agenda. The meeting is held at the Village Hall in the Community Room at 7:00 PM.
This is a public meeting and public participation is encouraged.
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cc: Ms. Beverly Shaver, 903 E. Morris Ave.
Mr. Rick Soderstrom, District 6 Trustee






